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Mr. President,

Poland would like to thank the delegation of the Republic of Turkey for their comprehensive national report and participation in the second cycle of the UPR process. 

We welcome Turkey’s efforts undertaken to comply with the recommendations accepted during the first cycle of UPR. Poland acknowledges positive developments towards gender equality and combating domestic violence, in particular the adoption of the National Action Plan for Combating Domestic Violence against Women.

We note with appreciation positive amendments to the legislation on children’s rights. However, there is a space for further improvement of the situation of children, i.a. by taking concrete steps towards the elimination of violence against children.  
In this respect, Poland would like to recommend that Turkey consider the adoption of the specific legislation prohibiting all forms of corporal punishment of children.
Poland recognizes the freedom of expression as a necessary condition for democracy.. 
Therefore Poland recommends that the Republic of Turkey bring relevant provisions of the Turkish Criminal Code into line with article 19 of the ICCPR,  to ensure freedom of expression and to create an  environment conducive to free journalism   and media.

Finally, the Polish delegation would like to recommend that the Government of the Republic of Turkey:

·  ratify the Rome Statute of the ICC;
Thank you for your attention.

